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No. C.13/2019/194       Dated Shillong, the 08th August 2021 
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

On the 02nd August 2021 information was received at Nongstoin 

Police Station to the effect that local people along with the VDP had detained a 

person who was attempting to steal a stereo system from a vehicle parked 

inside DTO’s office, Nongstoin. The police officials then immediately proceeded 

to the place of occurrence and apprehended the person. Subsequently, a 

criminal case was also registered under Nongstoin PS against the accused 

person. 

However, prior to the police team reaching the spot, a video of the 

accused person being assaulted by the local people was recorded and the same 

was also circulated throughout social media. The act of taking the law into 

their own hands by the public has led to a criminal case being registered 

against those individuals involved in wrongfully confining and assaulting the 

accused person under Nongstoin PS.  

The investigations of both the cases are under progress and as per 

the medical opinion; the accused person had sustained minor injuries. 

 

                             Sd/- 

(Shri. G. K. Iangrai, MPS) 

Asstt. Inspector General of Police (A) 
Meghalaya, Shillong. 

MemoNo. C.13/2019/194-A      Dated Shillong, the 08th August 2021 

Copy to: 
1. The Director, DIPR, Meghalaya, Shillong, for favour of kind information 

and for wide publicity please. 

2. The President, Shillong Press Club, Meghalaya, Shillong for information. 
3. All the Editors, Print/Electronic Media, Meghalaya, for information and 

with a request to kindly publish/broadcast the Press Release. 
 
 
 

 
     Sd/- 

      Asstt. Inspector General of Police (A) 
Meghalaya, Shillong. 


